Embassy MOST URGENT
of the Republic of Poland

in Nairobi

AMB/B/67/2022

The Embassy of the Republic of Poland presents its compliments to the Ministry of Foreign Affairs in
Kenya and refers to the esteemed Ministry's NV. MFA. REL. 32 dated 25 February 2022, has the honour to
inform that in accordance with the arangements made by the Ministry of Interior and Administration of the
Republic of Poland, citizens of all countries who want to evacuate from the Ukraine due to the ongoing conflict,
and do not have the necessary visa, will be able to, pursuant to Art. 32 sec. 1 of the Act on Foreigners from 13
December 2013 (Journal of Law from 2021, item 2354), enter the territory of the Republic of Poland.

In accordance with the regulations in force, they will be allowed to stay 15 days in the territory of the
Republic of Poland.

Further, the Embassy of the Republic of Poland would like to inform the esteemed Ministry that on
February 25, 2022, the regulation of the Council of Ministers dated February 24, 2022 entered into force, which
amended the regulation on the establishment of certain restrictions, orders and bans in connection with the
epidemic (Journal of Laws, item 462). These regulations introduces an exemption from the obligation to undergo
quarantine and to present a negative SARS-CoV-2 test result for persons crossing the border of the Republic of
Poland with Ukraine due to the armed conflict in this state.

The Embassy of the Republic of Poland also wishes to inform that the Ministry of Foreign Affairs in
Poland created a special e-mail address: granica@msz.gov.p! for all Foreign Missions accredited to
Poland.

The Embassy of the Republic of Poland avails itself of this opportunity torenew to the Ministry of
Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Kenya the assurances of its highest consideration. )

Nairobi, February 25, 2022
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